



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

STUDENT BODY ADVOCACY

UCF Student Government
SBA Committee Meeting
SG Conference Room
09/26/2025
4:00 PM

MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 4:01 PM
2. Roll Call & Verification of Quorum (6): 10/11

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Teodorescu	sgasba@ucf.edu	P	P
Vice Chair Nrusimhadevara	sga_sci9@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Connoly	sgasci11@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Leon	sga_sci6@ucf.edu	A (P 4:04PM)	P
Senator McNulty	sgaecs9@ucf.edu	E	E
Senator Metellus	sgaecs8@ucf.edu	E	E
Senator Perez	sga_hm2@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Renda	sga_sci10@ucf.edu	P	P
ILA Rudie	sgecs12@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Smith	sga_cah3@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Simmons	sgsci13@ucf.edu	P	P
LJR Representative	sga_ljr@ucf.edu	P	P
Pro Tempore Representative	sga_pro@ucf.edu	P	P

3. Approval of the Minutes: [09.19.2025](#)
 - a. **Approved by GC.**
4. Approval of the Agenda:
 - a. **Approved by GC.**
5. Announcements from the Chair-
 - a. Hello everyone! I hope everyone is doing super!!

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Teodorescu: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

STUDENT BODY ADVOCACY

UCF Student Government
SBA Committee Meeting
SG Conference Room
09/26/2025
4:00 PM

- b. Volunteering opportunities
 - i. VUCF Food service - 10/21
 - ii. VUCF Cards for hospitalized kids - 11/6
- c. Tabling 9/30 at the Black Business Showcase
- d. Tea Time with APIA and Arab Caucus is October 21st from 12-3pm in the atrium
 - i. <https://www.when2meet.com/?32560817-rk4J3>
- e. GAP Survey: https://ucf.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_6kVb5nJU11KI3si
- 3. Announcements from the Vice Chair-
 - f. Hi everyone! Hope this week has been epic! Hope everyone has been making good progress on their initiatives! Come out and support our first pickleball game at 6:15!
- 6. Announcements from Committee Members-
 - a. LJR Rep- Hi guys! LJR had a very busy meeting. We saw Constitutional Amendments 57-01 and 57-02. 57-01 passed in committee and we saw this on second reading in senate yesterday. 57-02 failed in committee and was not seen by the senate. We saw resolutions 57-06 and 57-07, both of which passed in committee. We had 12 absences on the agenda, but due to time constraints, we only saw 1, which was approved. The others were postponed to the next meeting. No food :(
- 7. Announcements from Non-Committee Members-
 - a. Beneche: The LGBTQ Pride Market is oct 23rd 9-5. If anyone is interested in being a vendor, please let me know! Also make sure to come out to the flag and pickleball games today.
 - b. Rudie: I can let any SGLC members know about this as well!
- 8. Old Business-
 - a. None.
- 9. New Business-
 - a. Proclamations: 5-5-5
 - i. [Proclamation 57-07](#) [Proclamation Recognizing October 2025 as LGBTQ+ History Month] [Chair Beneche] Passed: 10-0-0
 - 1. Speech: Every year for the past 3 years we have written this proclamation celebrating LGBTQ+ History Month.
 - 2. Questioning:
 - a. Leon: What makes Oct. Pride History Month and not June?
 - b. Beneche: The proclamation details the history behind this. This month specifically is to honor the struggle and history behind LGBTQ Pride.

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Teodorescu: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

STUDENT BODY ADVOCACY

UCF Student Government
SBA Committee Meeting
SG Conference Room
09/26/2025
4:00 PM

- c. Leon: What do you do that actually commemorates the history behind the LGBTQ Community? ie: Stonewall
 - d. Beneche: Due to the complications of having two jobs and the small committee it's hard to plan too many events. Nonetheless people still enjoy the market.
 - 3. Debate:
 - a. Hameed: Motion to see my amendment as a technical. I capitalized 'T' in last whereas clause and also added a 2025.
 - b. Zivin: If you search it up it says that October is the month to commemorate LGBTQ history.
 - c. MTV
 - 4. Vote: 10-0-0, Proclamation 57-07 passes first reading!
- ii. [Proclamation 57-08](#) [Proclamation Denouncing Racism, Bigotry, and Hate at UCF] [Chair D. Smith] Passed: 10-0-0
 - 1. Speech: This proclamation is pretty self-explanatory. I'm sure you guys are aware of the threat given to many students within the black community. Many people came out saying that more could have been done to soothe the population and been handled better overall. This proclamation is basically stating that UCF denounces any kind of racism.
 - 2. Questioning: None.
 - 3. Debate: MTV
 - 4. Vote: 10-0-0. Proclamation 57-08 passes first reading!
- b. Initiative Updates:
 - i. Teodorescu
 - 1. Fans at the superstop: Received an email from Parking and Transportation services that they will be revamping the superstop within the next year so this is something they will take into consideration during construction.
 - 2. Dining services: Christina is no longer with Aramark, so I received new contacts and will be reaching out to them.
 - ii. Nrusimhadevara: Compiled a list of what will need to be in the pantry and am currently on the lookout for how we are going to present this pantry.
 - iii. Leon: Christina is no longer with Aramark; on the search for new contacts. and wanted to discuss hosting a tabling inside of 63 South to promote food safety and drink tampering.
 - iv. Metellus: None
 - v. Perez: Booked downtown tabling 11am-4pm 10/21 & 11/18, went over Rosen concerns in ICTC and Chair Varela mentioned that Dean agreed to adding food

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Teodorescu: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

STUDENT BODY ADVOCACY

UCF Student Government
SBA Committee Meeting
SG Conference Room
09/26/2025
4:00 PM

options in renovation so I will be bringing that up in my renovation transparency proposal at my dean meeting, Jarib is sending me contacts from UCF Mobile to ask about adding the SBA form

<https://hospitality.ucf.edu/building-the-future-of-hospitality-together/rennovation/>

Either Senator Perez or Chair Teodorescu will make a when2meet regarding DT tabling.

- vi. Renda: Met with the pharmacy today, and after hearing their side of why they do not have OPILL already, we decided that instead, I will promote the services that they already have and their options for getting access to birth control.
 - 1. Leon: What was the reasoning behind not distributing OPILL?
 - 2. Renda: They were concerned with people taking it irresponsibly/without knowing what they were getting into. It is a liability concern.
 - vii. Rudie: I am excited to discuss with the CECS deans about RSO classification and potentially including our women in stem oriented RSOs into a larger debate of that classification. Also, in the meeting with the Deans of the Honors college and discussing with the Senators of the Honors college to not overlap with the Dean's Leadership Council.
 - viii. Smith: So, I am going to get started on a new initiative, but I brought this up in my dean meeting, but I want to talk with career services about making college specific career resources available. And making sure every major is given access to a webcourses with updates about career resources and major specific updates.
 - ix. Simmons: I met with Betsy Kalin yesterday, a faculty member of UCF in the BFA documentary program. She has agreed to be a guest speaker at my event and do a Q&A session. We also nailed down three main things we think the event should include: a speed dating/networking session with RSO tabling happening at the same time (I am going to contact the list of RSO's that were contacted last year in addition to some new ones), then the guest speaker/Q&A session, and then lastly the screening of any projects students have submitted and want to be shown. My next steps are to find a date and location for this event.
 - x. Hameed: Distributed all of the clothes at my house (like 10 boxes). Will most likely have another distribution in October to give away the clothes in my office. RSO emails have been sent out, and the event will most likely be from 10:30 to 2:30. Meeting with H4H next week and working on email the remainder of our previous contacts.
 - xi. Connolly: Encourage civic discussion and host either tabling or an enriching moderated discussion between people.
- c. Tabling Schedule
- i. [SBA Tabling Schedule.docx](#)
 - ii. Tabling at the Black Business Showcase 9/30 - 12pm-4pm

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Teodorescu: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

STUDENT BODY ADVOCACY

UCF Student Government
SBA Committee Meeting
SG Conference Room
09/26/2025
4:00 PM

1. 12pm-1pm
 - a. Hameed
 - b. Teodorescu
 - c. Perez
2. 1pm-2pm
 - a. Smith
 - b. Teodorescu
 - c. Perez
3. 2pm-3pm
 - a. Teodorescu
 - b. Perez
4. 3pm-4pm
 - a. Teodorescu
 - b. Perez
 - c. Zivin
- d. Initiative tracker
 - i. [Legislative Initiative Tracker.xlsx](#)
 - ii. Please update the initiative tracker each week!
- e. Concern Form
 - i. Someone filled out the concern form!!
 1. Anonymous: Would love to see UCF push for Quizlet plus memberships for free.
 2. Zivin: Someone should do this with Canva.
10. Member Discussion-
 - a. SBA pamphlets
 - i. Hameed: Include previous/passed initiatives.
11. Miscellaneous Business-
 - a. Icebreaker: What's your Historical Obsession?
 - i. Renda: Bermuda triangle and how Amelia Earheart went missing.
 - ii. Hameed: Creepy Disney Past.
 - iii. Perez: Holocaust & 9/11
 - iv. Smith: Holocaust

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Teodorescu: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

STUDENT BODY ADVOCACY

UCF Student Government
SBA Committee Meeting
SG Conference Room
09/26/2025
4:00 PM

- v. Leon: Chernobyl
- vi. Zivin: Holocaust
- vii. Simmons: Willowbrook Children's Hospital
- viii. Teodorescu: Pyramids
- ix. Rudie: WW2
- x. Connolly: Holocaust
- xi. Nrusimhadevara: Salem Witch Trials

12. Final Roll Call:

- a. 11/11

13. Adjournment:

- a. 4:37 PM

Key:

P - Present

A – Absent

R - Resigned

E - Empty

MTD - Move to debate

MTA- Move to amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone indefinitely

GC general consent

MTV - Move to vote

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Teodorescu: sgasba@ucf.edu